 MARSHFIELD ALLOTMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday 3rd April 2014 at the Marshfield Village Hall, commencing at 8.30 p.m.

Present:  Committee: Anthony Quilter Ken Honey 

       In attendance:    Amanda Hurst Ray Quinn Stuart Faulkner Henry Williams
Apologies:   Gary Blyth Jo Powell, 
1, AQ welcomed everyone and ran through previous minutes.
2, AQ summarized the recent activities: 
We have agreed that monies from MCC for this year (2014) the final amount still to be confirmed but probably £2000 to £3000 should be split 2/5 Church Lane site and 3/5 Marshfield Road site.

We have approved (paid for) a new gate for Church Lane, however we had had to apply for planning which is slowing things down.

The “master plan” as it stands is for the first plot on the left in Marshfield Road site to be leveled, have raised beds put in, a communal shed/shelter and possibly greenhouse to be erected. The area would be turfed and made safe (removal of or screening of barbed wire). These beds would then be offered to various groups within Marshfield..Brownies/Beavers/Cubs etc. Either for free or a minimal rent.

As part of this plan we would install new gates for the Marshfield Road site to include a pedestrian entrance.

We have no real estimate for this project but it could be £5000 to £7000.

Jo Powell has found a contact with Newport City Homes who has indicated that should we apply for a grant we could receive a maximum of £2500, however they need 3 quotations for the works for this grant application by 4th April, this is now looking like we will not be able to get these quotes in time and the next application window will be by early July. At the last meeting of the MCC it was agreed the Council would “match” any grant received from Newport City Homes to the maximum value of £2500.

Jo Powell also received a call  from Newport City Homes 2 weeks ago stating that if she could raise a quote/invoice for allotment works to the value of £1000 they had some funding going spare at the end of the financial year and we would very likely receive an additional “bonus” sum of circa £1000. This had to be submitted by the end of March.

Jo Powell today has also been promised a cheque for £500 from Waterstons (the builders developing the Groes Farm Corner site on Church Lane), this is for the Church Lane Site towards any works required there, by way of an apology for trashing the road and access along the lane (albeit temporarily).

There has been some activity last week when Gary has obtained the quote/invoice for part of the works starting with the “Community Plot” and has authorised the go ahead to start to level the plot and install the 10 raised beds. 

This work will come to approx £1000 and should be covered by the extra £1000 grant offered by Newport City Homes when we receive it…the cheque for £980 arrived 2 days prior to the meeting.
It was suggested by one member that the procedure with regards to competitive tendering had not always been followed. It was explained the recent purchase had not complied with the norm as it was as an urgent request in order to spend funds before the end of the year and there was not sufficient time follow normal practice.

With all future purchase it is the intention to follow the correct procedure with regards to obtaining competitive tenders but due to the size and nature of the required work it is sometimes difficult to find Contractors who want to quote for the work.

If there are any members who feel they could help with obtaining tenders and knew of Contractors that would be interested in quoting please give their details to a member of the Allotment Committee.

It was reiterated that in order to comply with MCC financial guidelines and Auditor requirements all future all commitments to purchase any goods or services for the Allotment should be cleared by the MCC Allotment Committee member before action is taken.
A statement from GB was read out  (by KH)

Summary..GB sends apologies for not being in attendance tonight

He is committed to completing the works started, and have the 3 estimates required for the second Newport City Homes application.

Wants to thank JP for all her work and efforts

Wants to contact Welsh Water to obtain costings (and estimations) for water supply & consumption

Wants MCC to liaise with potential users (Brownies/Cubs???) that may want to use the community plot to see what they need/want/would like from this facility.

The Committee wanted to express their thank to Jo Powell for all her hard work in obtaining Funding and Gary Blythe for getting the work done  
3,  Can Gerry Thomas chase the solicitor regarding the blown down fence next to the allotments on Marshfield Road plots.

4, Can the MCC send a letter thanking NCH for the £980

5, KH is chasing last few payments, only one plot definitely giving up (Adele Hobbs) this site may be re-developed and not re-sold. Church Lane working party will look at this.

6, Any other business:

Facebook page: was proposed by JP (in her absence) all in agreement this would be a good idea..SF said he would help

 Signs on gate/notice boards… SF said his wife is running a slimming club from home and could he put signs up on the gates.. Committee said yes, and when the notice boards go up they could be used as well. People would have to ask the committee permission.
Tree trimming was raised again…deferred to the end of the season as it was not possible to do this now.

The meeting concluded at 9.30pm

Next meeting will be called for a date in May
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